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PURPOSE OF REPORT:  

The purpose of this report is to provide a comprehensive overview of the work taking 

place across Greater Manchester, at Integrated Care Board, sector and locality level 

to deliver the fifth mission of the ICP Strategy: Supporting Our Workforce and 

Carers. 

 

It demonstrates the ambition and priorities, as well as the governance framework, 

progress to date and key challenges and risks.  

 

The report has been prepared by NHS Greater Manchester but brings together 

information and case studies from a variety of programmes – including the Adult 

Social Care programme, Primary Care, and the ten GM localities.  

 

RECOMMENDATIONS:  

 

The NHS GM Integrated Care Partnership Board are requested to: 

• Note the scale of work being undertaken to deliver on the workforce mission 

and progress to date.  



 

 

• Recognise the ongoing challenges, a number of which are outside GM’s 

control. 

• Consider areas where members of this Board can champion the work taking 

place and support spread and roll out.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact officer(s) 

 

Name: Anna Cooper-Shepherd    

E-Mail: anna.cooper-shepherd1@nhs.net    
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